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The GPC has received some concerns about funding for the Care Certificate and whether it is a CQC 
mandatory requirement. 

 

Background 

Following the Cavendish Review1 (July 2013), which found that the preparation of healthcare 
assistants and social care support workers was inconsistent, Health Education England, Skills for 
Care and Skills for Health worked together to develop the Care Certificate. It contains 15 standards 
and outlines what healthcare assistants should know and be able to deliver in their daily jobs.  

The intention of the Care Certificate is to standardise the training for healthcare assistants before 
they are able to practise without direct supervision. It replaces the Common Induction Standards 
(CIS) and National Minimum Training Standards (NMTS). The Care Certificate will be introduced in 
April 2015 and will only be for healthcare assistants starting a new role. It is expected that for full-
time staff it will take 12 weeks for the healthcare assistant to show all the necessary competencies 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/236212/Cavendish_Review.pdf
http://hee.nhs.uk/
http://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/
http://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/
http://www.skillsforhealth.org.uk/
http://www.cqc.org.uk/content/cqc-welcomes-launch-care-certificate-april
http://www.cqc.org.uk/sites/default/files/20150318_one_page_cqc_position_care_certificate.pdf
http://www.cqc.org.uk/sites/default/files/20150311%20Guidance%20for%20providers%20on%20meeting%20the%20regulations%20FINAL%20FOR%20PUBLISHING.pdf


 

Page 3 of 3 

Given this, the GPC believes that the Care Certificate is likely to be the best choice for the majority 
of practices to evidence to CQC that their healthcare assistants are properly trained. The GPC also 
supports the Care Certificate as a measure to standardise and improve training for healthcare 
assistants and, ultimately, to improve the care of patients.  

However, if the Care Certificate creates additional, unnecessary work for practices above the duties 
already required to train healthcare assistants, at a time when GPs are under severe workload 
pressure, then the GPC would question the value of the Care Certificate as proposed.   

 

Next steps 

Our advice is that practices should follow the guidance issued by Health Education England on the 
Care Certificate. However, where practices find that this is either a financial or workload burden, 
beyond the training healthcare assistants would have needed before the introduction of the Care 
Certificate, they should email the GPC Secretariat (info.gpc@bma.org.uk) giving specific examples 
of how this exercise is adversely affecting them, so that concerns can be taken back to Health 
Education England.  

Further information on the Care Certificate is available on the Health Education England website5, 
including a Guidance and Framework documents for assessors. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

                                                      
5 http://hee.nhs.uk/work-programmes/the-care-certificate-new/ 

mailto:info.gpc@bma.org.uk
http://hee.nhs.uk/work-programmes/the-care-certificate-new/

